## INDIAN TRAINING CENTER

ellerican, Home Office: 7505 Pines Road, Suite 1195-B Shreveport, Louisiana 71129 P.O. Box 19422 Shreveport, Louisiana 71149-9422 Phone: (318) 686-9380 • E-mail: mitcenter@bellsouth.net



Vol. 281

## MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

Apr. 2016

Trust in the Lord with all thine heart; and lean not unto thine own understanding. In all thy ways acknowledge him, and he shall direct thy paths. Be not wise in thine own eyes: fear the Lord, and depart from evil. Proverbs 3:5-7

I will keep thy statutes: O forsake me not utterly. Wherewithal shall a young man cleanse his way? By taking heed thereto according to thy word. Psalms 119:8,9

Dear Friends and Brethren,

To know the way of the Lord, to have Him direct our paths and to honor the Lord in all we are and do, is the privilege we have as His children. Here at MITC, God gives us the blessing to teach the Word of God to our young people who have surrendered their lives to serve the Lord. As they are here in training, preparing their minds and hands to serve others in the Name of Jesus, sometimes the desire to know what "Tomorrow" holds and where God will place them in His kingdom work becomes a great question and concern. This is especially true as they advance in their courses and graduation nears. But God works in each life and makes known His plans in our daily walk, as we take heed to



His word, acknowledging Him. Continue to pray for students and staff as we work together for God's glory, seeking to grow each day in His grace, wisdom, and love. Esdras Barroso is our young Men's prefect and Dean of students overseeing their on campus life and work assignments here at the Bible School. "Ez" as everyone here knows him, is greatly used by the Lord to counsel the students and help with the disciplines of "on campus" life and full time student training. Our emphasis is that their personal/spiritual development is as important as the academics in this Program. Ez is also a teacher in our Saturday Seminary Program, is in charge of all Media and Publications and serves as coordinator for the Surgical Medical campaigns with our visiting doctors from the United States. So, we are greatly blessed to have Ez, his wife Shany and little Hannah and their newborn baby boy Ari, as part of the MITC mission family. Thank you for praying for these brethren that the Lord will continue to work through them for His honor and glory!

God blessed the travels of Dr. Tom and Daphne Robinson and we held the Multi- Specialty Eye Surgery Clinic. Drs. Robinson, Omohundro, and Santos was our surgeons in the Cataract Clinic.

We had Drs. Sherman and Lucarelli **Occuloplastics** heading uр the specialty surgeries and Drs. Black and Black in the Strabismus/Pediatric specialty. It is amazing to see how the Lord uses these loving and gifted friends to bring sight, relief and hope to many people. MITC has been blessed to share the love of Jesus with many Mexican families through this unique outreach. The services are completely free of any charge and made available to those with the greatest need. While the families wait for their patient, our students and staff share the Gospel and pray with



those waiting for surgery, so many hear the Message of Christ. We thank the Lord for His protection and blessing upon all the patients and for sending these brethren to partner with us in the Work. We thank them for giving their time, resources and skills to make this happen,. May God receive glory in all these things.



Marco Barroso was invited to teach the Leaders Conference for the Mixe region churches in the church at Rancho Juarez. This is one of the newest works that the Lord has established among the Mixe brethren and is also the farthest away from anywhere. After a nine hour drive from MITC, Marco and Benito literally arrived at the end of the road. It was in this place where a few years before we held services in the street. Now, the Lord has allowed the church to build their church building! It was a great blessing for Marco as they dedicated this facility, which was built with great effort and sacrifice by the locals and brethren from the region. God blessed the conferences and the time of thanksgiving and fellowship. God

has greatly used MITC alumni Felix Castañon and his father Victor in sharing the Gospel and training the brethren in this area.

God has allowed MITC to give a testimony in the neighborhood of many families through our Bible clubs, VBS and other activities open to the public. This last month, we had a group of ladies from **Broadmoor Baptist Church** come and join with our staff wives and girl students, to have meetings designed specifically to reach the young mothers in our area. There was a time of crafts, Bible Study and sharing in things common to their present situation in life with young children. God blessed as many ladies came to the meeting and heard the Word. They were also encouraged in their roles as mothers. The plan is to continue with monthly meetings of this type, led by our staff wives, and use this opportunity to share God's love with the





unbelieving households in the neighborhood. We are thankful for **Rachel**, **Wendy and Alexis**, who came and shared this ministry to **Mothers of Preschoolers** with us.

**Dick Patterson** has been coming down for over fifteen years as part of construction teams with several different churches. God has blessed his life and has now used him to help start and be in the pastoral leadership in **Stonepoint Church**. This year, he brought his own team to serve the Lord among us. It was a great time

of fellowship, as these brethren gave their hearts and hands to share God's love with the students and the brethren at El Pochote. At Pochote, they worked on the facilities of the Addiction Treatment Center and also on several projects here on campus. The Lord used Dick as he shared the Word in several churches and also in our Chapel with the students. God's grace was evident in the life of our Fireman friend turned Pastor (Dick) and this group of one week missionaries to Mexico who were a huge blessing. Praise the Lord.





Pray for us as the school year is now in the final months and the pressures of studies and ministries increase for the students. We all need God's grace and strength.

Thank you for your love and support and prayers. God continues to use us together in this ministry for His glory and by His grace.

Yours in Christ,

Dan and Chuy Hall

## An Everlasting Gift • April 2016

In Memory of	From
Betty Swink	John and Bobbie Shaw
Bob Mack	John and Bobbie Shaw
BJ Sanders	Mr. and Mrs. Charles Worrell
Mike Evans	Karen Evans
In Honor of	From
Wayne Roberts (Birthday)	Mr. and Mrs. Edward Roberts



## ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

P.O. Box 19422 Shreveport, Louisiana 71149-9422



NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
P. A. I. D.
Permit No. 8
Shreveport, LA